

Abraham Lincoln School PTO

"LINCOLN PRIDE"

Minutes: January 11, 2018

Welcome & Flag Salute 2:06 - 2:55 Secretary's Report - Jeannine Mosco

- Approval of minutes approved
- Correspondence
 The 2nd graders came in to tell us what they have been learning about entrepreneurs and different ideas that could be on Shark Tank. (Keychains, bows, Skateboarding accessories, What's Up Nature, Rainbow Candy).

President's Report - Evelyn Amerio

- Coordinating Council Meeting 1/25 9:30 at EMS (Grace White). There are
 three or four meetings a year. It is open to everyone. It is a great way to
 hear about the curriculum. A great chance to meet the principals of
 Eisenhower, Indian Hills and Ramapo and hear about what is going on in their
 schools.
- Free Parent Academy with Kate Fagan, author of "What Made Maddy Run", Monday, January 29th @ 7:00pm Ramsey H.S. Auditorium
- We want to thank Natalie and Kenna for Holdiay Mall. It was a great success and it was a lot of fun for all.

First Vice President's Report - Jenn Duca

- Kids' Nights and Bowling Permissions Slips are past due!! You need to hand in your permission slips for bowling whether you are going or not.
- Masterpiece Art will be starting in February. Beth will be having an
 information session at the end of January. If anyone doesn't know what
 Masterpiece Art is; the chairpeople provide a lesson with all the supplies
 and instructions and you get to go into the classrooms and help the students
 with their projects.
- Family Bingo Night Friday, February 9 @ 6:30pm. It is fun for the whole family
- 5th Grade Activities Amy Rolla & Tracy Dohrmann. Memory Book baby pictures are due 1/15. Any questions regarding memory book, please contact Mina Puleo or Wendy.
- Lincoln Library Lovers Joanne Certo Parents have a chance to go into the library and purchase books. Your child will get a picture with Mrs. Hustegge. The book stays in the library. It is a donated book. Dates: Tuesday Jan. 23, Wednesday Jan. 24 and Thursday 25th.
- Family Math Night Friday, March 2 at 6:30pm looking for someone to run this event. It is math games and activities. All games are created. We need someone to set up, get supplies and run the event.
- Pi Day Wednesday, March 14 looking for someone to volunteer for this.
- Science Fair March 7^{th} @ 6:00pm we will begin the trivia questions this week.
- Literary Lions Heather Layng they met this past Tuesday. If you are still interested contact Heather. Next meeting 2/6.

• Extra Directories Available at \$3.00 each

Second Vice Presidents' Report - Tracy Rhine & Allison Seifert

- Scooter Bowl February 16th Scooter bowl is football played on scooters. The fourth and fifth grade participate in intramurals, the two top teams play in the scooter bowl.
 - Scooter Bowl Tshirts are \$12. Order forms for tshirts are due 1/15.
- Dad's Night Event Lambda Lambda Lincoln 2/10 7:30-11:30pm at Brick House (College Theme). Appetizers, Beer, Wine and Vodka. \$65/person or \$125/couple. We'll have silent auctions and 50/50.
- Dad's Night March 23rd. A great way for the dads to get involved. The dads get together and have meetings once a month. They put skits together and present a great show on stage.
- Dad's Night Contests has begun Skit and T Shirt submissions due 2/5.
 The kids have a chance to submit a skit. The dads vote on them. Also the kids can submit ideas for the t-shirts; again dads vote on them.
- Military Bridge Dee Bouloukos We maxed out with 30 tables for our event. Set up is next Thursday at 1:15 in the gym. We will have a 50/50 raffle and basket raffles.

Treasurer's Report - Janet Mullin

December Budget Approval - approved

Co-Coordinator's Report - Marsha Romero & Maude Subrahmanyam

 Volunteers - we would like to thank everyone for volunteering at the economy shop. We are still looking for more volunteers as well as managers.

Principal's Report - Mr. Lee - Thank you for everyone who attended Family Fitness Night Great winter concerts. We have an upcoming 5th grade band concert next Friday 1/19. Kindergarten Kids night went great last Friday night. Looking forward to Military Bridge next Thursday 1/18. We have some new glass boards that have been put up in the hallway. We've added a sewing machine into our maker space. We have some new coding games that we've added. It's been very cold, we look at the freezing mark when we make a decision about the children going outdoors for recess. Please send your children in with hats, coats and gloves because they will be going outdoors if the weather allows for it. If you call a child out sick, please let us know if they are sick or other reasons. We need to know for coding reasons. Please leave as much description as possible when leaving a message.

Third Vice President's Report - Mrs. Dandeneau - nothing to report

New Business

Lion Mascot Classroom Winner: 1N

Monthly PTO Winner: 17

Next Meeting-Thursday February 1st at 7:00 pm

Thank you!